
REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MEETING AGENDA 
 

Thursday, September 3, 2020 at 9:00 am 
Regional Transportation Commission 

1st Floor Conference Room 
1105 Terminal Way, Reno NV 89502 

Meeting via teleconference only pursuant to NRS 241.023 and Emergency Directive 006 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
I.  Pursuant to Section  1 of Governor Steve Sisolak’s Declaration of Emergency Directive 006 (“Directive 006”), the requirement 

contained in NRS 241.023(1)(b) that there be a physical location designated for meetings of public bodies where members of the public 

are permitted to attend and participate has been suspended. Pursuant to Section 3 of Directive 006, the requirements contained in NRS 

241.020(4)(a) that public notice agendas be posted at physical locations within the State of Nevada has likewise been suspended.  

Pursuant to Section 5 of Directive 006, the requirement contained in NRS 241.020(3)(c) that physical locations be available for the public 

to receive supporting material for public meetings has been suspended. The meeting will be streamed live via the RTC YouTube channel 

and can be watched by following this link: bit.ly/RTCWashoeYouTube  

 II.  The Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) has a standing item for accepting public input on topics relevant to the jurisdiction 

of the RTC.  Because specific items may be taken out of order to accommodate the public and/or the TAC, public input on all items will 

be received under Item 2. Individuals providing public input will be limited to three minutes. Members of the public may provide public 

comment and also comment on Agenda Items without being physically present at the meeting by submitting their comments via online 

Public Comment Form (https://www.rtcwashoe.com/about/contact/contact-form/), or by emailing their comments to: 

rtcpubliccomments@rtcwashoe.com. Public commenters may also leave a voicemail at (775) 335-0018.  Comments received prior to 

4:00 p.m. on September 2, 2020, will be entered into the record. 

 III.  The TAC may combine two or more agenda items for consideration and/or may remove an item from the agenda or delay 

discussion relating to an item on the agenda at any time. 

 IV.   Requests for supporting documents and all other requests should be directed to RTC Metropolitan Planning at 775-348-

0480.  Supporting documents may also be found on the RTC website:  www.rtcwashoe.com. 

 V.     The RTC appreciates the public’s patience and understanding during these difficult and challenging circumstances.  

 
ITEM 1  Approval of Agenda (For Possible Action) 

 
ITEM 2  Public Comment - pursuant to paragraph II under Public Notice near the top of this page 
 
ITEM 3  Approval of the July 1, 2020 Meeting Minutes (For Possible Action) 
 
ITEM 4  Acknowledge receipt of a report and provide input on the proposed January 2021 RTC 

RIDE service change (For Possible Action) 
 
ITEM 5  Acknowledge receipt of a report regarding the update of the 2015 Coordinated Human 

Services Public Transportation Plan (CTP) (For Possible Action) 
 
ITEM 6  Development Updates (Informational Only)  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPr-AJ62P9b3ejt74A3UBcg
https://www.rtcwashoe.com/about/contact/contact-form/
mailto:rtcpubliccomments@rtcwashoe.com
http://www.rtcwashoe.com/


ITEM 7  Member Items 
 a) City of Reno b) Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority 
 c) City of Sparks d) FHWA 
 e) Washoe County f) Air Quality Management Div. (AQMD) 
 g) NDOT h) TMRPA 
 i) WCSD j) Reno-Sparks Indian Colony (RSIC) 
 
ITEM 8  Agenda Items for Future TAC Meetings (For Possible Action) 
 
ITEM 9  RTC Staff Items (Informational Only) 
 
ITEM 10  Public Comment - pursuant to paragraph II under Public Notice near the top of this page 
 
ITEM 11  Adjournment (For Possible Action) 
 
The Committee may take action on any item noted for possible action 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Posting locations:  Pursuant to Section 3 of Directive 006, the requirements contained in NRS 241.020(4)(a) that public notice agendas be posted 
at physical locations within the State of Nevada has been suspended.  Current postings locations are: RTC website: www.rtcwashoe.com, State 
website: https://notice.nv.gov/  

http://www.rtcwashoe.com/
https://notice.nv.gov/
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REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, July 1, 2020 

 
Meeting via teleconference only pursuant to NRS 241.023 and Emergency Directive 006 

 
 

TAC Members Present 
 
  Chris Tolley Truckee Meadows Regional Planning Agency 
  Tara Smaltz Nevada Department of Transportation 
  Kevin Verre Nevada Department of Transportation 
  Mitchell Fink Washoe County Community Services 
  Mike Boster Washoe County School District   
  Lissa Butterfield Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority 
  Dan Inouye Washoe County Health District Air Quality 
  Enos Han Federal Highway Administration Nevada 
  Kurt Dietrich City of Reno Community Development, Public Works 

Department 
  Jeff Borchardt City of Reno Community Development   
  Armando Ornelas City of Sparks Community Development 
  Amber Sosa City of Sparks Engineering Services 
  

RTC Staff 
 
  Bill Thomas Amy Cummings      
  Mark Maloney Amber Bowsmith    
  Dan Doenges Rebecca Kapuler   
  Michael Moreno David Carr   
     
  TAC Guests 

 
  John Flansberg, City of Reno 
  Mike Mischel, City of Reno    
 
 
The Technical Advisory Committee meeting was conducted as a Virtual Meeting. The meeting was 
called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by the Chair, Amber Sosa. 
 
ITEM 1. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
The agenda was approved as submitted. 
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ITEM 2. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Dan Doenges read into the record the following public comment sent via email from Andrew 
Samuelsen of Truckee Meadows Bicycle Alliance: 
 
“As part of the RTP2050, please include projects that would complete a network of cycletracks in 
central Reno. The cycletracks should interconnect, be physically separated from cars, and be safe for 
riders from 8-80 years old to use. An example network may include: Oddie/Wells, Center St., North 
Sierra St. (9th to North McCarran), Sutro/Locust/Kirman (North McCarran to Plumb), Mary Street 
(Virginia to Plumas), Plumas Street (Mary to Moana), Vassar Street (Virginia to Terminal), and 7th 
Street (West McCarran to UNR). This network would have a very small effect on car capacity and 
parking, but would provide very large capacity for bikers of all ages. This network could be built 
quickly and cheaply. RTP2050 survey results show a desire for bicycle infrastructure, over any other 
projects including traffic congestion projects.  
Andrew Samuelsen - Truckee Meadows Bicycle Alliance” 
 
There was no other public comment. 
 
 
ITEM 3. ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR FISCAL YEAR 2021 
 
The Policies Governing the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) state that the Chair shall be 
elected from the three local governments on a rotating basis. The term of office for Chair and Vice 
Chair shall be one year, effective after elections occur. The Vice Chair Jeff Borchardt, City of Reno 
shall become the Chair, and the representative from the Washoe County Julee Olander, as the Vice 
Chair. 
 
On a motion by Armando Ornelas and seconded by Tara Smaltz, the committee approved the 
appointment of Jeff Brochardt as the Chair and Julee Olander as the Vice Chair for the committee 
for fiscal year 2021. The motion carried unanimously. 
 
As the new Chair, Jeff Borchardt then proceeded with the meeting. 
 
 
 
ITEM 4. RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED REVISIONS TO THE RTC 

TAC STATEMENT OF PURPOSE, OBJECTIVES, AND PROCEDURES 
 
Dan Doenges, RTC Planning Manager, gave an overview of the update that was due to City of Reno 
staff having conflicts with Reno City Council and the RTC TAC meeting day. A request was made to 
move the TAC meeting from the first Wednesday of the month to the first Thursday of the month. 
The policy change in the Procedures section reflects this meeting day change.  
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Dan stated that RTC staff decided to review and update the policies overall and made some 
additional changes which are reflected in this agenda item. Armando Ornelas voiced concern 
regarding Objective 4 in Section 2. Discussion followed. 
 
On a motion by Armando Ornelas and seconded by Chris Tolley, the committee approves adopting 
the proposed changes to this document of the RTC TAC Statement of Purpose, Objectives, and 
Procedures leaving alone Objective 4 in Section 2 until RTC can review this section and bring it back 
to a subsequent TAC meeting. The motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
ITEM 5. RECEIVE DIRECTION ON THE 2050 REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION 

PLAN (RTP) CALL FOR PROJECTS 
 
Dan Doenges, RTC Planning Manager, gave a presentation on the 2050 Regional Transportation 
Plan (RTP) and discussed the online public survey and other elements of the Call for Projects. He 
also added that public and community members can also reach out directly to RTC staff regarding 
projects.  
 
Kevin Verre asked what level of information the RTC is looking for and what type of paperwork is 
required. Kevin also asked if there is a particular type of project RTC wants to have in the RTP, and 
inquired whether a form is available to use and what kind of project information is required. 
 
Dan responded stated that the RTP is more of a regional document, and there is not currently a form 
or format used for this purpose. Dan also provided the survey link and encouraged TAC members to 
take the survey before the end of July. 
 
Bill Thomas, RTC Executive Director, stated that the purpose of a form is to ascertain facts around 
the reason for the request. He also stated that there will be some vetting, prioritization and decision 
making and the more information that is provided regarding project needs, the better for the vetting 
process and potential outcome. He added that if someone has a project they would like to have 
considered, RTC would ask for justification and why that project would help in the future through 
the 2050 RTP. 
 
A copy of the presentation is on file at the RTC Metropolitan Planning Department.  
 
On a motion by Chris Tolley and seconded by Kurt Dietrich, the committee acknowledged receipt of 
the report. The motion carried unanimously. 
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ITEM 6. DEVELOPMENT UPDATES 
 

Jeff Borchardt, City of Reno, stated there were three abandonments over the last year around the 
University area – two alleys and one on a portion of Lake Street that Reno City Council recently 
approved. The Council also approved the residential Meridian 120 South Development and noted 
there will likely be some impacts on regional roads near the Garson Road interchange. 
 
There were no additional Developmental Updates. 
 

 
ITEM 7. MEMBER ITEMS 
 
Kurt Dietrich, City of Reno Public Works, said that Traffic Engineering and Public Works has been 
working on the traffic signals and putting them back into rotation now that Nevada’s Phase 2 of 
COVID-19 is in place, and everything is working well. He also stated that there have been a lot of 
service requests regarding speeding, and it has been confirmed this is taking place. Additionally, 
motorcycle crashes are on the rise. RPD is working on that aspect. Traffic Engineering is also 
working on school zones for the reopening of schools. 
 
Amber Sosa, City of Sparks, stated they are working on traffic signals timing and school zones as 
well. 
 
Mitchell Fink, Washoe County, stated that a new traffic signal at Arrowcreek/Thomas Creek will be 
turned on in the next week. This signal was installed in conjunction with the new middle school in 
the area. Another signal has become operational at El Rancho and Maynard. 
 
Daniel Inouye, Washoe County Air Quality, highlighted an announcement from Governor Sisolak at 
the end of June regarding the Clean Cars Nevada Initiative. The initiative will give residents more 
choices for low to zero emission vehicles and the timeline id for it to begin in 2024. He stated that 
Health District is very supportive of this initiative. 
 
Tara Smaltz, NDOT, reported that a project on I80 corridor from Vista Blvd. to USA Parkway is 
underway. If TAC members are interested in being part of this project, she asked that they please 
reach out to her. 
 
Kevin Verre, NDOT, stated the 21-24 STIP work program will be out for public comment starting 
July 2, 2020, and will be open for 30 days. Additional information is on the NDOT website or 
anyone can reach out to Kevin for more details. 
 
Chris Tolley, TMRPA, announced they are recruiting for a Director of Regional Planning position 
that closes on July 8th. The Truckee Meadows Annual Report will be going out to the Regional 
Planning Commission in August and then to the Regional Planning Governing Board in October. The 
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decision by the Regional Planning Commission on Daybreak was upheld by the Governing Board at 
their previous meeting. 
 
Mike Boster, Washoe County School District, noted that the WCSD Board will be voting soon on 
how the schools will be run in the next school year due to COVID-19. He added this will most likely 
affect how kids will be in the classroom or online from home, and the decision may have a varying 
impact on the road network during this next school year. 
 
There were no additional Member Updates. 
 
 
ITEM 7. AGENDA ITEMS FOR FUTURE TAC MEETINGS 
 
There were no items given. 
 
 
ITEM 8. RTC STAFF ITEMS  
 
Amy Cummings, RTC Planning Director, announced that RTC Engineering Project Manager Julie 
Masterpool is retiring on July 10th in case anyone wants to reach out to her before she leaves. 
 
Mark Maloney, RTC Transportation Director, stated that transit ridership had been down as much as 
62% during COVID-19. Data from the end of June shows ridership was down only 32%. 

 
 
ITEM 9. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
 
ITEM 10. ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 9:48 a.m. 



RTC Board  Bob Lucey (Chairman)    Neoma Jardon (Vice Chair)    Vaughn Hartung    Oscar Delgado    Kristopher Dahir 
PO Box 30002, Reno, NV 89520    1105 Terminal Way, Reno, NV 89502    775-348-0400    rtcwashoe.com 

 
 
September 3, 2020  AGENDA ITEM 4 
   
 
TO:  Technical Advisory Committee 
 
FROM: Michael Dulude 

Senior Technical Transit Operations 
Planner 

 
 
 

 
SUBJECT:  January 2021 Service Change Summary 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Acknowledge receipt of a report and provide input on the proposed January 2021 RTC RIDE 
service change. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
RTC RIDE continually looks to provide the best service by improving on-time performance, 
shortening passenger’s travel times, and offering innovative services.  This fiscal year, three 
service changes will occur due to upcoming completion of the Virginia Street Bus RAPID Transit 
(BRT) Extension project to the University of Nevada, Reno (UNR).  This service change is 
scheduled for January 2, 2021 and is proposed to contain the following items: 
 
Virginia Line – RAPID Service 
The Virginia Street BRT Extension project, which was approved for construction in CY 2014, is 
nearing completion in November 2020.  This project includes improved pedestrian access and 
facilities including American’s with Disabilities Act (ADA) improvements, construction of three 
new transit stations, and improved street facility and traffic operations for the Midtown area from 
Plumb Lane to Liberty Street.  Additionally, the project extends the Virginia Line – RAPID service 
from 4TH STREET STATION to the new roundabout on Virginia Street at the Lawlor Event Center 
and includes five additional new transit stations.  Service will be every 10 minutes, which 
corresponds to the rest of the existing Virginia RAPID service. 
 
Route UNR – Midtown Direct (UMD) 
The UMD route is a temporary route instituted to improve transit connections between the UNR 
campus and Midtown during the Virginia Street BRT Extension project and to better support the 
businesses in downtown Reno and Midtown.  As originally planned and proposed, the 
recommendation is to discontinue this route upon implementation of the Virginia Line – RAPID 
service. 
 



January 2021 Service Change Summary 
TAC Staff Report September 3, 2020 

Page 2 
 
 

 
 

Limited Specific Segment Run-Time Adjustments 
In an on-going effort to ensure each route is operating in a most efficient manner, the run-times 
between time-points need to be adjusted to stay relevant to the times.  The result of these 
adjustments is that the passenger can rely on accurate timetable data and the operators are given 
the time necessary to operate the service in a safe and courteous manner, which creates a reliable 
service.  Therefore, staff will be making limited specific segment run-time adjustments that will 
change the timetables for certain routes. 



RTC Board  Bob Lucey (Chairman)    Neoma Jardon (Vice Chair)    Vaughn Hartung    Oscar Delgado    Kristopher Dahir  
PO Box 30002, Reno, NV 89520    1105 Terminal Way, Reno, NV 89502    775-348-0400    rtcwashoe.com 

 
 
September 3, 2020 AGENDA ITEM 5 
  
 
TO:  Technical Advisory Committee 
 
FROM: Jennifer Meyers 

Transit Contract Administrator 
 
 

 
SUBJECT:  Coordinated Human Services Public Transportation Plan (CTP) update 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Acknowledge receipt of a report regarding the update of the 2015 Coordinated Human Services 
Public Transportation Plan (CTP).   
 
SUMMARY 
 
The purpose of the CTP is to improve transportation coordination in the region for persons with 
disabilities and older adults, and to establish funding priorities for specialized transportation 
services. Developed with input from local representatives of public, private and nonprofit 
transportation and human services providers, as well the public, the CTP will include specific 
projects eligible for funding under Section 5310.   
 
In light of the COVID-19 pandemic and limited restrictions on public gatherings, on Thursday, 
August 6, RTC invited the community to participate in the outreach process by watching a brief 
virtual video presentation and participating in an online or printable survey in English and Spanish.  
The presentation and survey were provided to stakeholders for distribution to their constituents, and 
are available on RTC’s website at www.rtcwashoe.com.   
 
MTM Transit, RTC’s paratransit contractor, also distributed the survey to RTC ACCESS riders 
through various dialysis centers, workshops, adult daycare centers, and polled callers interested in 
taking the survey while offering assistance with submitting their answers electronically. The survey 
was open between August 6 - 27, 2020.   
 
On Thursday, August 20, RTC in collaboration with LSC Transportation Consultants, held an 
interactive Stakeholder Meeting.  LSC staff will present an overview of that meeting.   
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.rtcwashoe.com/
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